
SDNB  
 Salina Diocesan News Bulletin    

Volume 513                                                                                           November 2023     

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP 

ALL SAINTS DAY is Wednesday, November 1. The Chancery office will be closed. 

MEMORIAL MASS FOR DECEASED PRIESTS is scheduled for 12:00 P.M. November 2 at 
Sacred Heart Cathedral in Salina. Priests wishing to concelebrate are asked to arrive by 11:40 A.M. 
The reading of the names of those deceased begins at noon, followed by Mass. 

NOVEMBER IS NATIONAL ADOPTION MONTH. The Annual Adoption Mass is scheduled 
for November 3 at 6 P.M. at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Salina. The event is hosted by Catholic 
Charities in honor of those who have been touched through adoption in their own lives. A reception 
will follow. No RSVP necessary, and all are welcome to attend!  

NATIONAL VOCATION AWARENESS WEEK is November 5-11. This annual event is a 
special time to actively foster and pray for a culture of vocations to the priesthood, diaconate and 
religious life. Some resources to celebrate the week are available from the USCCB at 
https://www.usccb.org/committees/clergy-consecrated-life-vocations/national-
vocationawareness-week  

THANKSGIVING DAY is November 23. The Chancery office is closed November 23rd & 24th. 

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT is December 3. 

iGIVECATHOLIC GIVING TUESDAY is November 28. Thank you for taking advantage of 
this opportunity to show your support of our diocese, Catholic schools, and parishes.  

HUMAN TRAFFICKING ALERTS: 

November– Billions of cups of coffee are consumed each day, yet how many of us think about 
the child labor and human trafficking that goes into our brew?  Google coffee and forced labor to 
learn about the slavery component of the coffee business.   US Catholic Sisters Against Human 
Trafficking, 7575 Grand River Rd., Suite 109, Brighton, MI  48114. 

Noviembre: se consumen miles de millones de tazas de café todos los días, pero ¿cuántos de 
nosotros pensamos en el trabajo infantil y el tráfico de personas que se encuentran en nuestra 
bebida? Busqca en Google café y trabajos forzados para aprender sobre el componente de la 
esclavitud en el negocio del café. US Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking, 7575 Grand 
River Rd., Suite 109, Brighton, MI  48114. 

https://www.usccb.org/committees/clergy-consecrated-life-vocations/national-vocationawareness-week
https://www.usccb.org/committees/clergy-consecrated-life-vocations/national-vocationawareness-week
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OFFICE OF FINANCE 
 
EXPENDITURE REQUEST FORM - Please see the attached updated form for any building 
projects in your parishes. 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE  
 
JR./SR. RESPECT LIFE RETREAT - All the Catholic school juniors and seniors attended the 
Respect Life Retreat last month at the Fieldhouse in Salina. Dr. Pat Castle (founder of Life 
Runners) delivered an energetic presentation about the importance of living pro-life. The students 
enjoyed listening to Pat and his team, breakout sessions with FOCUS missionaries from Fort Hays 
and K-State, recreational time, Mass, pizza and a rosary. Thank you to all who helped make this a 
successful event.  
 
LIFE CHAIN - Thank you for all those around the diocese who organized and participated in the 
National Life Chain on October 1st to kick off Respect Life month. You will never know the 
difference you might make in someone's life!  
 
RALLY AND MARCH FOR LIFE IN TOPEKA - The Annual Rally and March for Life in 
Topeka, KS will be held Wednesday, January 24th. Please consider getting a group together at 
your school, parish, etc. to walk in front of the Capital building and peacefully protest abortion. 
Please visit the Archdiocese of Kansas City's website for more 
information: https://archkck.org/prolife/activities/ksmass-marchforlife/ 
 
MARCH FOR LIFE - Plans are underway for the 2024 March for Life Pilgrimage in Washington 
DC. Consider attending to be a voice for the voiceless. All forms are due December 1st.  Please 
check our website for all the information and forms that you need. 
https://salinadiocese.org/office/respect-life/march-for-life/ 
 
 
 
EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL 
 
Check out the updated website for tools to help your parish with the Parish year of the Eucharistic 
Revival. 

https://salinadiocese.org/eucharistic-revival/ 
 

Download Parish Playbook 
**Newly Release Information on the Small Group Study 
Free Digital Downloads for Parish Signage & Prayer Cards 
Link for purchasing professional Signage & Prayer Cards 
Link for purchasing Eucharistic Shirts 

 
 
 
 

https://salinadiocese-my.sharepoint.com/personal/brenda_streit_salinadiocese_org/Documents/Documents/SDNB/November%202023/SDNB%20November%202023%20with%20Crest.docx
https://salinadiocese-my.sharepoint.com/personal/brenda_streit_salinadiocese_org/Documents/Documents/SDNB/November%202023/SDNB%20November%202023%20with%20Crest.docx
https://salinadiocese.org/office/respect-life/march-for-life/
https://salinadiocese.org/eucharistic-revival/
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COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLICATIONS DRIVE - This annual drive supports all the 
communications and publications efforts of the Diocese of Salina. An envelope for this drive will 
be included in the October issue of The Register as well as the November issue of faith magazine, 
or a gift can be made online at salinadiocese.org/office/communications/com-pub-drive/ .   
  
Please share this video on your social media pages: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8dEZohS-
Dow   
  
Please include the below in your Nov. bulletins:  
  
If you have ever laughed at one of Bishop Vincke’s stories in his monthly e-news; if you have ever 
read a story in faith magazine and been brought to tears; if you have ever clipped out a photo of 
your grandchild in The Register; if you have ever tuned into The Three Bald Guys while on a drive, 
checked out an event on our website or heart-reacted a social media post, please consider making 
a gift to support the annual Communications and Publications Drive. You can do so by using the 
enclosed envelope in the Oct. issue of The Register or the Nov. issue of faith. Or you can make a 
gift online at salinadiocese.org/office/communications/com-pub-drive/ 
  
SUBMISSIONS - Please share stories and photos from your parish or Catholic school to 
theregister@salinadiocese.org,  
  
November paper  Content due: October 27   

(note the early deadline due to the paper coming out over the Thanksgiving weekend)  
December paper  Content due: December 1  
  
ADVERTISEMENTS - All ads must be submitted to theregister@salinadiocese.org in print-
ready format. To view measurements and guidelines, visit https://salinadiocese.org/wp-
content/uploads/2023/03/FINAL-publications-ads-1-1.pdf   
  
  
 
OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE 
 
ST. ISIDORE’S DAY, May 15th will be in the West Central Deanery.  The exact site is yet to be 
determined. We will have Mass celebrated by Bishop Vincke, lunch, special rural presentations, 
blessing of fields and flocks and activities unique to the hosting parish. For additional information, 
please contact Fr. Richard Daise, 785-625-7356.  
 
RURAL LIFE DAY is tentatively planned for August 11th in the East Deanery. If your parish is 
interested in hosting the Rural Life Day in August, please contact Fr. Richard Daise, 785-625- 
7356. Additionally, if any of your parishes have parishioners interested in the Msgr. John George 
Weber Century Farm Award, have them check the diocesan website under Rural Life for more 
information. While farms in the East Deanery are of primary interest, any family in the diocese 
qualifying for the Century Farm Award is welcome to apply. Deadline for applications is August 
1st. 

In addition to both of these traditional observances, the Rural Life Commission is participating in 
the  Soil Health U, January 18 -19, 2023 in Salina, KS 
Soil Health U is a two-day event providing high-quality instruction to teach farmers & ranchers 
how to sustainably maximize profit from every acre of land. 

https://salinadiocese.org/office/communications/com-pub-drive/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8dEZohS-Dow
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8dEZohS-Dow
mailto:theregister@salinadiocese.org
mailto:theregister@salinadiocese.org
https://salinadiocese.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/FINAL-publications-ads-1-1.pdf
https://salinadiocese.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/FINAL-publications-ads-1-1.pdf
https://soilhealthu.net/
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OFFICE OF COMMUNICATIONS 
 
SEMINARIAN POSTERS - If your parish has not received the new 2023-24 seminarian poster, 
please email matea.gregg@salinadiocese.org, and we will get them in the mail to your parish. 
 
YEAR OF MERCY - If you have any photos from Bishop Vincke's YOM visit to your parish, 
please send them to communications.office@salinadiocese.org 
  
DIRECTORY UPDATES - If you have any changes that need updated on a directory page on 
the website for your school or parish page, please make sure to submit those by clicking "Directory 
Update" in the Quick links at the bottom of the website (salinadiocese.org) or clicking this 
link: https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/kTH1yRoS  
  
PARISH EVENTS -  If you have any parish events you would like to have added to our diocese 
website calendar, please submit it by clicking "Submit Event" in the Quick links at the bottom of 
the website (salinadiocese.org) or clicking this 
link: https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/Og6aB42a  
  
Follow us on social media! Instagram: salina_diocese Facebook: SalinaDiocese Twitter: 
@SalinaDiocese YouTube: Salina_Diocese 
 
 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
 
ANNUAL APPEAL 2023 - The 2023 Catholic Charities Annual Appeal weekend took place 
October 14-15 across parishes throughout the diocese. This fundraising event supports the mission 
of Catholic Charities across all 31 counties of our diocese. YOU who make this work possible! It 
is not too late to donate! If you have not yet contributed, you can mail a check or donate online at 
www.ccnks.org/annualappeal.  
 
ADOPTION MASS - Please join Bishop Vincke and Catholic Charities staff on November 3, for 
a special Adoption Mass in honor of Adoption Awareness Month and all those who have been 
touched by adoption. The Mass will begin at 6 p.m. at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Salina, with 
refreshments to follow in the Hall of Bishops. Everyone is welcome to attend! 
 
ADOPT-A-FAMILY - Our Christmas assistance program, Adopt-a-Family, is underway. Families 
in need of Christmas assistance will be matched with a sponsor by our Catholic Charities staff. If 
you are interested in sponsoring a family, please sign up online before November 6th. To learn more 
and sign-up, visit www.ccnks.org/adoptafamily.  
 
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT - It is with mixed emotions that we bid farewell to our dear 
friend, Eric Frank, as he embarks on a well-deserved retirement journey. For nearly 13 years, his 
dedication and passion have left an enduring mark on both our organization and the community. 
We are immensely grateful for everything he has done. As we embrace change, we are thrilled to 
introduce you to our new Director of Development, Jessica Allen. Her expertise and enthusiasm 
promise exciting new chapters for us. To learn more about Eric's impactful journey with Catholic 
Charities and get to know Jessica better, visit https://ccnks.org/news/director-of-development-
updates  
 

mailto:communications.office@salinadiocese.org
https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/kTH1yRoS
https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/Og6aB42a
http://www.ccnks.org/annualappeal
http://www.ccnks.org/adoptafamily
https://ccnks.org/news/director-of-development-updates
https://ccnks.org/news/director-of-development-updates
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CATHOLIC CHARITIES (cont.) 
 
PARISH PARTNERS - Catholic Charities of Northern Kansas is creating a new engagement 
program called Parish Partners. Parish Partners will serve as the direct line of communication 
between Catholic Charities of Northern Kansas and their parish. Parish Partners will give witness 
to their passion for our mission by inviting fellow parishioners to join them in answering Christ’s 
call to serve those in need. More information will become available at a later date, but any 
questions can be sent to our Donor and Parish Relations Coordinator, Megan Spilker at 
mspilker@ccnks.org.  
 
OUTREACH SERVICES - Catholic Charities Outreach Services vans will be bringing boxes of 
food and hygiene items, as well as diapers, laundry detergent and other necessities to individuals 
and families in Belleville, Beloit, Beverly, Chapman, Clay Center, Concordia, Ellsworth, 
Herington, Hoxie, Junction City, Lincoln, Mankato, Minneapolis, Norton, Oakley, Oberlin, 
Osborn, Plainville, Russell, Smith Center, WaKeeney, Washington, and Wilson. The Mobile 
Outreach Vans travel on every Wednesday each month. The November Outreach Services schedule 
is attached. You can also view the full, up-to-date Outreach Services schedule anytime at 
www.ccnks.org/outreach.  
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT & OUTREACH COORDINATOR – Hays: Catholic 
Charities is hiring a Community Engagement & Outreach Coordinator at our Hays location. This 
role promotes and supports the mission of Catholic Charities of Northern Kansas by overseeing 
Outreach Services operations in the Hays location and building relationships in the rural counties 
of our diocese. This position also serves as back-up for emergency assistance and stabilization 
services provided in the local office. We are looking for a competent, detail oriented, and positive 
individual to fill this role. To learn more and apply, visit www.ccnks.org/careers.  
 
LICENSED THERAPIST - HAYS – PART TIME - Catholic Charities is hiring a Licensed 
Therapist at our Hays location. We are looking for a compassionate, driven, and organized 
individual to provide affordable mental health care to those in need across northern Kansas. To 
learn more and apply, visit www.ccnks.org/careers  
 
 
 
OFFICE OF SAFE ENVIRONMENT 

REQUIRED FORMS - Safety coordinators of parishes and schools, if you have not emailed your 
Certification Status sheet(s), Commitment form, and CMGConnect database printout to the Safe 
Environment Office, please do so as soon as possible so these can be verified and filed. 

PARISH AND SCHOOL VISITS – A special thank you to those schools and parishes for 
participating in the on-site visits this fall.  I am truly grateful for each of you and appreciate your 
hard work and dedication to protecting students in the Diocese of Salina. 

REMINDER – New this school year, ALL athletic coaches and sponsors are to preview the video 
in CMGConnect called Establishing Appropriate Boundaries.  This applies to coaches who are 
educators as well as Rule 10 coaches. Please contact the Safe Environment Office if you have any 
questions regarding this requirement. 

 

mailto:mspilker@ccnks.org
http://www.ccnks.org/outreach
http://www.ccnks.org/careers
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SAFE ENVIRONMENT (cont.) 

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENT- Please continue to be faithful and insert the “How to Report 
the Abuse of Minors” announcement, in its entirely (see sample below dated 7-23)in your parish 
bulletins and school newsletters/websites and send a copy to the Safe Environment Office for 
filing. This request is for both parishes and schools. Thank you for your continued support as we 
continue our mission, promise to protect, pledge to heal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHOUT – OUTS: During the month of October, we recognized Stacey Halbgewachs! Stacey 
has been a great addition to the Safety Coordinator Team in the diocese as her attention to detail, 
excellent communication skills, fortitude, dedication, hard work, and mostly protecting our 
students are what stand out the most! We greatly appreciate all of Stacey’s work and ALL she 
does at St. Bernard’s in Ellsworth. 

Previous shout-outs: 
September 2023 - Cody Marintzer - St. Nicholas of Myra- Hays 
May 2023 - Michelle Coonrod - Manhattan Catholic School - Manhattan 
April 2023 - Tracy Perrett - Holy Family Elementary School - Hays 
March 2023 – Christina Whitehair - St. Andrews Elementary School - Abilene 
February 2023 - Susan Kisner - Immaculate Heart of Mary - Hays 
January 2023 – Michele Goscha-Laumann - St. Mary’s Parish - Smith Center 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF FERTILITY CARE AND NATURAL PLANNING 
 
FERTILITYCARE EDUCATION PROGRAM - The Salina Diocese Natural Family Planning 
Office is excited to announce its first Diocese of Salina FertilityCare Services Education Program 
for educating and training new FertilityCare Practitioners to provide instruction in the Creighton 
Model FertilityCare System. This 13-month program includes two on-site Education Phases, two 
Supervised Practicum, and an on-site visit with a faculty supervisor. The Education Program 
begins Education Phase I March 9-16, 2024, in Concordia. Scholarships for tuition and fees are 
available from the Diocesan NFP office for those committed to teaching in the Salina Diocese. See 
the enclosed brochure or visit the NFP Office page from the diocesan website for more information 
(salinadiocese.org/office/natural-family-planning). Those interested in learning more may also 
contact Lindy Meyer, Program Director at 785.614.0831 or lindy.meyer@salinadiocese.org.  
 

mailto:lindy.meyer@salinadiocese.org
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OFFICE OF FERTILITY CARE AND NATURAL PLANNING (cont.) 
 
FERTILITY CARE SERVICES - The Salina Diocese FertilityCare Services Center has nine 
FertilityCare Practitioners available to provide instruction in the Creighton Model 
FertilityCare System in-person and virtually to women and couples. In addition to providing 
couples with a morally acceptable means of fertility appreciation, this method provides a means 
of monitoring, evaluating, and treating various reproductive health issues. Learn more about the 
Creighton Model and our FertilityCare Practitioners by visiting salinafertilitycare.org. 
Parishes that would like to include information about the various applications of FertilityCare are 
welcome to use the enclosed blurbs for bulletins announcements throughout the year.  
 
PRACTITIONER AVAILABILITY - The Diocesan FertilityCare Practitioners are available to 
speak with parish and school groups of youth and adults about the gift of fertility, reproductive 
health and wellness, chastity, Theology of the Body, morally acceptable family planning, and other 
related topics. To learn more about what is available to your parish and school programs contact 
Lindy Meyer, Salina Diocese NFP Coordinator, at 785.614.0831 or 
lindy.meyer@salinadiocese.org for more information. 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF EDUCATION 
 
BOX OF JOY – The Catholic Schools along with many parishes are participating in Cross 
Catholic Outreach’s Box of Joy service project. Students are working together to bring joy to others 
around the world this Christmas. Each Box of Joy will contain around $20 worth of items, as well 
as a rosary, then will be shipped to children in need throughout the world. Susan Goodman, 
Education Coordinator, is facilitating this project. Email her for more information 
susan.goodman@salinadiocese.org  
 
SURVEY TIME – This fall, schools are conducting a survey with families to gauge their Catholic 
Identity. This is an annual survey and almost 900 families participate in the diocese. Last year, the 
highest scoring items were:  

- Symbols of the Catholic faith are displayed throughout our school. 
- Our schools are a community that prays together. 
- Our school makes Jesus and the teachings of the Catholic Church known to all students.  
- Students in our school are encouraged, through all aspects of their school experience, to 

develop a closer relationship with Jesus Christ.  
- Our school operates with the expressed approval and support of our Bishop.  

 
TEACHERS’ INSTITUTE – All Catholic school teachers will meet in Salina on November 10 
for a day of professional development that includes of collaboration time and Mass with Bishop 
Vincke. Schools are also participating in a service project with Catholic Charities where they are 
collecting diapers.  
 
THREE BALD GUYS – Tune into the latest episode of Three Bald Guys podcast to listen to Fr. 
Jarett Konrade, Geoff Andrews – Superintendent of Schools, and Bill Meagher – Director of 
Religious Education & Youth Ministry.  
 
 

mailto:lindy.meyer@salinadiocese.org
mailto:susan.goodman@salinadiocese.org
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OFFICE OF EDUCATION (cont.) 
 
TAX CREDIT SCHOLARSHIP – The Scholarship Granting Fund for the Catholic Diocese of 
Salina is accepting donations and is able to offer a 75% tax credit. Please email Laurie 
Trautwein, Data Specialist for the Catholic Foundation laurie.trautwein@salinadiocese.org. This 
school year, over $119,000 was awarded to schools for 96 students in the Salina Diocese. 
 
 
 
CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA  
  
SEMINARIAN COLLECTION - Please process the donations as you normally would and 
submit the usual parish check to the Chancery. Please keep a record of who gave a gift and the 
amount given so we can send them a thank you. We ask that you send an excel spreadsheet with 
the following information to Laurie or Torrie (laurie.trautwein@salinadiocese.org or 
torrie.gregg@salinadiocese.org)        

• First Name     
• Last Name     
• Parish     
• Dollar Amount    

   
SEMINARIAN FUND - Thanks to the generosity of an anonymous donor, we have been blessed 
with an additional $100,000 in matching funds!! Funds remain to be matched with this new 
opportunity! Gifts can be made at bit.ly/salinasems. Each gift will have double the impact! We 
appreciate you helping us spread the word about this incredible gift and opportunity. If you haven’t 
seen the video we showed at the dinners, be sure to check it out on the Catholic Foundation for 
Diocese of Salina’s Facebook page or here: https://youtu.be/oUwUS0qPxh8       
   
COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLICATIONS DRIVE - The Foundation is overseeing the 
efforts of the annual Communications and Publications Drive this year. An envelope for this drive 
will be included in the October issue of The Register as well as the November issue of faith 
magazine. Please see the publications section for a bulletin announcement.   
   
#iGIVECATHOLIC 2023 - We are excited to participate in #iGiveCatholic Giving Day on 
Tuesday November 28th.  This is an amazing opportunity for all parishes, schools and ministries 
within our diocese to raise funds for specific projects or simply for unrestricted purposes. Visit 
salina.igivecatholic.org to register your parish today! The last day to register is November 
3rd.  Advanced Giving begins November 13th.  Contact Torrie at the Foundation on ways to help 
strategize for a successful #iGiveCatholic!     
  
YEAR-END GIFTS - It is never too early to put something in your bulletins promoting year-end 
giving.  Nearly one third of charitable giving happens in the last quarter of the year. Let your 
parishioners know that they can support your parish, school, Call to Share, or other Catholic 
ministry through these year-end gifts. If you need any assistance, please contact Heather Hartman 
at 785-738-7336 or heather.hartman@salinadiocese.org    
 
 
 
  

mailto:laurie.trautwein@salinadiocese.org
mailto:laurie.trautwein@salinadiocese.org
mailto:torrie.gregg@salinadiocese.org
http://bit.ly/salinasems
https://youtu.be/oUwUS0qPxh8
http://salina.igivecatholic.org/
mailto:heather.hartman@salinadiocese.org
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CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA (cont.)  
  
FREE ESTATE PLANNING SEMINARS -- The Foundation staff is excited to offer members 
of our diocese an opportunity to learn more about the importance of getting your affairs in order 
as well as provide information on the variety of ways to create a legacy of faith.  We are looking 
for parishes to partner with the Catholic Foundation for Diocese of Salina to host a complimentary 
seminar.  If your parish would like more information on hosting a seminar, please contact Corrina 
Hudsonpillar at 785-639-2100.     
 
Why should your parish host an estate planning seminar?   

• Less than half of Americans have a plan- such as a will or trust,      
etc.   

• Between 2021 and 2070, more than $70 billion will transfer from 
one generation to the next in NW Kansas.  Now is the time to capture a portion 
of that wealth to create a lasting impact and secure resources to support our 
mission for generations to come.   

• Educate your parishioners on ways that they can support your parish 
and integrate charitable giving into their estate plans.   

• The process of estate planning often involves reflecting on one's life, 
values, and priorities. It can be an opportunity for individuals to deepen their 
understanding of their Catholic faith and how they can live out their beliefs 
through their decisions.   

 
Whether one has a plan in place, needs to update their current plan, or would like to learn more 
about leaving a legacy of faith, all can benefit from this free, educational seminar.  We look 
forward to hosting one in your parish!     
 
Sample bulletin announcement-     
Want to create a lasting legacy for your parish, Catholic school, ministry or the diocese? It’s 
simple! You can do this in your will, a life insurance policy or other beneficiary designations.  
Gifts of any size make a big difference and helps pass on your Catholic values for future 
generations.  Contact the Catholic Foundation for Diocese of Salina for more information – 
development@salinadiocese.org.    
   
PARISHIONER LIST – Emails have been sent out with the parishioner list from our database. 
Please review and return with updates to Torrie Gregg (torrie.gregg@salinadiocese.org.) It would 
be great to have these back by November 3, 2023.    
   
Please compare our spreadsheet with your information and make any changes directly to the 
spreadsheet. Note the changes in the appropriate column and highlight the names that need to be 
changed or should be removed from your list of registered parishioners. Please do not delete 
anyone. If they should be removed from your list, please make a note of the reason (i.e., moved 
out of state, changed parish registration, deceased, etc.).   
   
Please continue to add parishioner emails and updates as you receive them. We are really trying to 
include emails in parishioner records so that they will receive the monthly e-news from Bishop 
Vincke.    
    
Thank you for your help in keeping our parish and parishioner records up to date. We really 
appreciate it! Please let us know if you have any questions.   
 

mailto:development@salinadiocese.org
mailto:laurietratwein@salinadiocese.org
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CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA (cont.)  
  
COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIPS - Great news for students in the Diocese of Salina! Here's a 
summary of the three scholarships available for the 2024-2025 school year. The application 
process for these scholarships has transitioned to an online format. Students are encouraged to 
apply online at these links by March 1st, 2024.  
  
Diocese of Salina Scholarships: https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/scholarship2024  

• Monsignor Clement A. Kruse Scholarship - Applicant must be an active registered 
member of a Catholic parish in the Diocese of Salina. These scholarships are 
approximately $500.   
• Marymount Memorial Educational Trust Scholarship - Applicant must be attending 
an accredited Catholic College as a full-time student and an active registered member 
of a Catholic parish in the Diocese of Salina. These scholarships vary but ranged from 
$1,000-$3,000.   
 

Catholic Foundation for Diocese of Salina Scholarship: 
https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/CFscholarship24  

• Susie Deges Scholarship - This scholarship is specifically for high school seniors 
in the diocese who are active in their local CYO (Catholic Youth Organization). This 
scholarship is $1,000.    

 
 
 
OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE 
 
ADVENT FAMILY CHALLENGE - We will do our second annual Advent Family Challenge.  
Please make sure you are keeping an eye on our website and social media for more information.  
https://salinadiocese.org/office/family-life/advent-family-challenge/ 

1) Pick one night a week during Advent for a family night.  Clear your schedule, put the 
phones in the other room, turn off the TV, make and share a meal together, and then play 
a game as a family.   

2) Pray the Novena for Marriage and Families with us.  Each day (December 22nd – December 
30th), we will send out the daily prayer through social media and on our website so your 
family can join with families all over our diocese praying together for marriages and 
families.   

3) Go to Mass together as a family on the Feast of the Holy Family (December 30th) 
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY 
 
NCYC 2023 - The journey to NCYC is almost here.  We are excited to have so many signed up 
to attend NCYC 2023 this November.  Please continue to check out our website for all the latest 
information.  https://salinadiocese.org/office/office-of-youth-ministry/ncyc/ 
 
 
 
 

https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/scholarship2024
https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/CFscholarship24
https://salinadiocese.org/office/family-life/advent-family-challenge/
https://salinadiocese.org/office/office-of-youth-ministry/ncyc/
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY (cont.) 
 
FRANSICAN CERTIFICATIONS - It's great to see so many of our Teachers and Youth 
Ministers getting started on their Franciscan Classes.  Don't hesitate to ask our office any 
questions as you get started. Video of how to get started https://youtu.be/p-dmWvbFbBw 
 
NEWSLETTER - If you have not signed up for our weekly newsletter, please do so. It comes 
out every Monday at 6 a.m.  http://eepurl.com/hMHHnj 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://youtu.be/p-dmWvbFbBw
http://eepurl.com/hMHHnj


December 2023 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  

 
 

  

1 
 
Divine Mercy 
Radio Fall Care-A-
Thon 

2 
Year of Mercy-St. 
Francis 
St. Joseph Auction, 
Oakley, 5pm 

3 
 
Year of Mercy-
Beardsley & Bird 
City 

4 
 

5 
 
Year of Mercy-
Plainville 

6 
 
Year of Mercy-
Stockton 
 
 

7 
 
Finance Council, 
4pm 
 

8 
Solemnity of the 
Immac. Conception 
CHANCERY 
CLOSED 

9 
 
 

10 
Year of Mercy, 
Vincent 
Our Lady of 
Guadalupe, 
Cathedral, 12:30pm 

11 
 

12 
 
 
 

13 
 
 
 

14 
 

15 
 
 
Deacon Candidate 
Formation 
Weekend, 15-17 

16 
 

17 
Year of Mercy - 
Colby 

18 
 

19 
Year of Mercy - 
Oakley 
 

20 
Year of Mercy - 
Angelus 
 

21 
 
 

22 23 
 

24 
 

New 
Year’s 

Eve 
 

31 
 

 

25 
 
Christmas 
 
 
CHANCERY CLOSED 

26 
 
 
 
 
CHANCERY CLOSED 

27 
 

28 29 
Seminarian Family 
Gathering, Mass at 
11:30am 
Runnin’ Revs, 6pm 
SHHS, Salina 

30 
 
 

 



 
Expenditure Request Form 

Building/Renovation Project over $20,000 
 

Request Made By 

 
Pastor  
Parish  

Address  
  

 

Parish Financial Information 

  
Present debt of parish  

Parish funds invested at the Diocese  

Parish funds not invested at the Diocese  

 

Project Information 

  
Projected cost of the project  

  

Description of the project 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  
 
 

We will finance the project in the following manner: 

 

Fundraising  

Parish money on hand  

Loan from the Diocese  

Insurance indemnification or grant  

Funds not invested at the Diocese  

Withdrawal from funds invested at the Diocese  
 Withdrawal Date (approx):  

 

Authorization  

   
We, the undersigned, hereby request permission to expend the above cost for the 

purose of the project described. (sign below) 

   

Pastor:   

 Date:  

   

Finance Council 
  

 Parish Council 
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

 



Any cancellations due to inclement
weather will be announced by 4 p.m. the
day before the scheduled outreach.

Scan this QR Code with
your smartphone camera to

view the full outreach schedule! 

Families who qualify can receive a large box of food, hygiene items, diapersFamilies who qualify can receive a large box of food, hygiene items, diapers
and wipes, and other supplies and services as needed. All are welcome!and wipes, and other supplies and services as needed. All are welcome!  

 9:00am - 10:00am
10:30am - 11:30am
  11:00am-12:00pm

1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:00pm - 2:00pm

Junction City -  JC Naz Church 
Smith Center - St Mary's Catholic Church
Phillipsburg - St. Philip & James
Norton - St Francis Catholic Church
Herington - St John Catholic Church

Wednesday

11/1

Washington -  St. Augustine Parish
Wakeeney -  Christ the King Church
Ellsworth - St. Bernard Catholic Church
Mankato - St. Theresa Catholic Church
Oakley - Gateway Fellowship
Lincoln - LC County Health Department 

 9:30am - 10:30am
10:00am - 11:00am
  11:30am-12:30pm
12:00pm - 1:00pm
12:30pm - 1:30pm

1:30pm - 2:30pm

Wednesday

11/8
Wednesday

11/15
Abilene - St. Andrew Parish 
Beloit - St. John the Baptist Church 
Hoxie- St. Frances Catholic Church 
Oberlin -  Gateway Civic Center 
Clay Center - St. Peter & Paul Parish 
Concordia - Our Lady of Perpetual Help  

 9:30am - 10:30am
10:00am - 11:00am
  10:30am-11:30am
12:30pm - 1:30pm

1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:30pm - 2:30pm

Chapman - St. Michael Catholic Church 
Russell - St. Mary Queen of Angels Church 
Minneapolis - 200 Block of North Parker St.
Belleville - St. Edward Parish 
Plainville - Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
Beverly - City Office of Beverly 

 9:00am - 10:00am
9:00am - 10:00am

  10:30am-11:30am
1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:00pm - 2:00pm

12:30pm - 1:30pm
11/22
Wednesday

Tuesday

11/7 Osborne - St. Aloysius Catholic Church 10:30am - 11:30am
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